Meconopsis at RBGE
by John Mitchell

(written up by Norma McDowall)

Perennial Meconopsis 
M. ‘Ascreavie’


PC

M. ‘Barney’s Blue’

AM

M. ‘Crewdson Hybrid’
AM

M. ‘Huntfield’


AM

M. ‘Jimmy Bayne’

AM

M. ‘Lingholm’


AM

M. ‘Marit’


PC

M. ‘Slieve Donard’

FCC

M. betonicifolia

M. grandis

M. quintuplinervia
Monocarpic Meconopsis 
M. aculeata

M. delavayi

M. dhwojii

M. horridula

M. integrifolia

M. lancifolia

M. napaulensis

M. paniculata

M. punicea

M. superba

John, in his PowerPoint presentation, introduced his talk by showing an aerial view of the Royal Botanic Garden Edinburgh, (RBGE), displaying the extensive woodland gardens within which Meconopsis are grown. He said that precipitation from July 2006 to June 2007 was 715mms, up about 100mms from the average, making it good growing conditions recently for Meconopsis.

John explained that the new curator of the Outdoor Living Collection wishes to have a lot more wild collected plants, so is willing to remove trees in the Woodland garden in order to create space for plantings, including Meconopsis. An area of the Lower Woodland Garden has been allotted to large drifts of the Meconopsis plants recently given Awards. John said that there will be an educational side to the plantings, with appropriate notice boards. The list of Meconopsis currently grown is listed above.
John said that all the monocarpics grow well at the RBGE and he hopes to have a large collection of the monocarpics growing at the RBGE over the next four or five years. He gave comments on some of the monocarpics.

M. horridula grows well in the open Rock Garden, with shade and good drainage, and at the raised wall at the back of the alpine area where it is free draining. M. delavayi and M. integrifolia vary, sometimes growing well, sometimes less so, according to weather conditions, but it is hoped large drifts can be grown in the future. Wild collected seed is available for re-sowing.
M. punicea also varies from year to year, although flower size is much smaller than in the wild. It is intended to grow large drifts along with Primulas, over the next four or five years. Seed is frequently taken by members of the public, but wild collected seed is becoming more available, and plants are being produced. 

There are large colonies of M. superba in the woodland garden but they are covered in the winter to prevent damping off in the wet weather. They do form large rosettes and John hopes that next year there will be more flowers.
John in conclusion said that the aim is to have more Meconopsis, both perennial and monocarpics, grown at the RBGE over the next few years. This will include the plants recently given Awards.
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